
Mid South Coast Zone 
      
 
 

Committee Meeting Minutes  
Monday 29th January 2018 
Bomaderry Bowling Club 

 
Present:  Zone Co-Ordinator Steve McConville 
  Zone Secretary Chris Johnson 
  Zone Treasurer Sharon Dowton 
 
 
  Centre Delegates 
  Albion Park   
  Kiama   Dawn Calvert 
  Lake Illawarra  Carol McGarry, Howard McGarry 
  Milton Ulladulla  
  Shoalhaven  Kate Daniel 
  St Georges Basin  
 
Apologies: Toni Williams, Tracy Mandavy, Alissa Beresford, Robin Harvey, Angela Colusso  
 
Visitors:  
 
Meeting Opened: 7:16pm 
 
 
Previous Minutes:     S Dowton  /   H McGarry 
 
Business Arising: 
 
Correspondence In: 

- E-mail from Allan Johnson.  
There will be no multi class events at Region 4. 
S McConville received further correspondence re multi class events. Replied that it 
should be taken up at State level. 
Region 4 carnival is a timed event. 
Javelin will be held on Saturday Afternoon. 

- Regional duty rosters received from Albion Park and Shoalhaven. 
- State duty allocations have been received from LANSW. 

S McConville  /  H McGarry 
  



Reports: 
 
Treasurer: 
• Term deposit matures this week. 
 Discussed and agreed to transfer $10 000 to TD and invest for a further 12 months. 
 
Financial statements attached. 
 
S Dowton / C McGarry 
 
Delegate Reports: 
 
Albion Park: 
N/A 
 
Kiama: 
• The Kiama Centre currently has 201 athletes registered. 
• We have been back in action for two weeks following the Christmas-New Year break.  Numbers in 
attendance have been quite low as the holidays continue. 
• The Centre had some good results at Zone Championships in December and thus Kiama has had 
36 athletes qualify for the Region 4 Championships at Wollongong in February. 
• The Centre is very proud to announce that our coach, Don Hodgekiss, has been selected as a 
Baton Bearer in the Queen’s Baton Relay for the Gold Coast 2018 XXI Commonwealth Games.  Don 
has been coaching Little Athletes for more than 40 years and is thoroughly deserving of this 
honour.  The Relay is coming to Kiama on Monday 5th February.  Kiama is one of only four (4) 
communities on the Queen’s Baton’s route from Sydney to Melbourne selected by the 
Commonwealth Games Corporation. 
• The Baton Relay will begin at Kiama Leisure Centre at 12.58pm and Don will be the first Baton 
Bearer.  The baton will then pass into the hands of fifteen (15) Baton Bearers who will each carry 
the baton along the route down Terralong Street and into Kiama Showground. 
• We hope that many of our athletes and families will be out in force to cheer for Don. 
 
Lake Illawarra: 
• We had 320 Athletes entered from 45 Centres, with athletes from as far as West Wylong, Tumit 
and Cessnock competing with a host of club from greater sydney and also our local athletes. 
• During the day we had 14 Athletes enter their name into our carnival records, some setting new 
records other tying with previous records, congratulations to all those athletes. 
• Enquirers coming in from school and district re timing gates and already school carnivals have 
been booked in. 
• Have been asked by council re zone equipment we need it taken back ASAP 
• Received grant for replacement of 2nd long jump so now both long jumps will be synthetic 
surfaces during the winter. 
 
 
 
 
 



Milton: 
• Competition resumes tomorrow night. 
• We have 16 athletes attending Regionals. 
• The track is growing well. 
• Currently have a number of athletes attending ANSW events in preparation for Regionals. 
 
 
Shoalhaven: 
• 60 Athletes will be attending Regionals. 
• The track is continuing to improve after the installation of irrigation system. 
• We start our Age Championships tomorrow night. 
• We have been through the process of selecting a new uniform design by consulting with our 
athletes. Implementation of the new uniform will start next season. 
• Next week we will hold a “crazy hair and sock” night as a fundraiser for one of our families. 
 
St Georges Basin: 
N/A 
 
General Business/ Regional Championships: 
 
• S McConville extended his thanks to Lake Illawarra for holding the zone carnival. 
• Albion Park were announced as the Grand Prix winners. 
Kiama will probably hold zone next year – This was later revised to St Georges Basin?? 
• Regional next year looks to be at Griffith – Later confirmed. 
• Coles marquees – will we be given them at Regionals?  -  No correspondence to date! 
Advice to Team Managers at Regional; 

- Any protest etc. must be taken to Team Manager. Team Manager will then take it to the 
Information officer. 

- First thing Saturday Team Manager should see Information Officer for relay form. 
Is there an entry fee for Beaton Park? No, entry via side gate. 
 
Next Meeting – Monday 26th February 2018, Bomaderry Bowling Club.  
 
Meeting Closed – 8:18pm 
 



 



 



 


